Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
American Consulting Professionals - Deborah Turner
The FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, DISTRICT ONE announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, November 21, 2019, Open House, 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: St. John’s United Methodist Church, 6611 Proctor Road, Sarasota, FL 34241

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to attend and participate in a public information meeting regarding the proposed I-75 at Clark Road (SR 72) Interchange Improvements that includes reconstruction of the interchange to an eight-lane Diverging Diamond Interchange (DDI) in Sarasota County (FPID: 201277-3-52-01). The proposed project also includes reconstruction of all on and off ramps in both the northbound and southbound direction. A 12-foot auxiliary lane, both northbound and southbound, will be constructed on I-75 along the inside of the existing I-75 lanes from Clark Road to Proctor Road. The project will also include new mast arms for the existing signal at Catamaran Drive, a new signal at Queensbury Boulevard, noise barrier walls, as well as buffered bike lanes and sidewalks along both sides of Clark Road and resurfacing of existing pavement. The I-75 bridges over Clark Road (SR 72) (No. 170085 and No. 170086) will remain with three lanes in both directions of travel. SI TIENE PREGUNTAS relacionadas con el proyecto de construcción, los residentes pueden llamar a Marlon Bizzera al 1(863)519-2250 or por correo electronico al Marlon.Bizzera@dot.state.fl.us.

FDOT will display information about the proposed I-75 at Clark Road (SR 72) Interchange improvements at the public information meeting on Thursday, November 21, 2019. FDOT staff will be available anytime between 4:30 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. to allow the public an opportunity to speak one-on-one with project team members.

FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.
Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Cynthia Sykes, FDOT District One Title VI Coordinator by phone at 1(863)519-2287, or email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us.

For more information about the project, please visit the project website at: http://www.swflroads.com/i75/clarkrd/.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jeff Mednick, MBA, FDOT Project Manager, District One, 801 North Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, 1(863)519-2304 or Jeffrey.Mednick@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, FDOT District One Title VI Coordinator by phone at 863-519-2287 or by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Jeff Mednick, MBA, FDOT Project Manager, District One, 801 North Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, 1(863)519-2304 or Jeffrey.Mednick@dot.state.fl.us.
